
SOUTHWEST WATER SYSTEM, OAKLAND TOWNSHIP 

NOTICE OF PROJECT PLANNING DOCUMENT PUBLIC MEETING 

FY2024 DRINKING WATER STATE REVOLVING FUND (DWSRF) PROJECT 

The Charter Township of Oakland will hold a public meeting on the proposed water storage facility and 

booster pumping station for the purpose of receiving comments from interested persons.   

The meeting will be part of the regular Township meeting at 7:00 p.m. on May 23, 2023 at 4393 Collins 

Road, Rochester Michigan 48306.   

The purpose of the proposed project is to provide water storage as required by the Michigan Department 

of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) for water supplies serving greater than 150 service 

connections. This project is necessary to ensure that the Southwest Water System can maintain water 

pressure to residents and provide stored water in the event of an emergency. 

The project construction will include a 1.0-million-gallon drinking water storage tank and booster station.   

Impacts of the proposed project include normal activities related to construction, including increased 

traffic, excavation activities, and limited noise. 

The estimated Total Capital Investment is $15,300,000 with $3,000,000 having already been collected by 

the Township.  The DWSRF funds requested are $12,300,000.   There are approximately 2,003 users and 

the estimated cost to the users will be $403.30 per year.    

A copy of the Draft Project Planning Document will be available for inspection at the address in this notice 

starting on Tuesday, May 9, 2023.    

Written comments received before the meeting record is closed on May 23, 2023 will receive responses 

in the final project planning document.  Written comments should be sent to 

mail@oaklandtownship.org, Subject: DWSRF Project Plan or write to the address in this notice.  

mailto:mail@oaklandtownship.org

